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Ethics Panel Meeting 
  April 26, 2022 

   Agenda 
Auburn Hall - Council Chambers 

                                                                                                               
 

 

5:30 P.M. 
 

A. Advisory opinion on determining if a potential conflict of interest exists with an appointed official 
 
 
 

 

 



From: Ryan Smith <rychsmith@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 2:53 PM 
To: Phil Crowell <pcrowell@auburnmaine.gov> 
Cc: Ryan Smith <rychsmith@gmail.com> 
Subject: Ethics Panel Referral 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
My name is Ryan Smith and I'm a registered voter and property owner in Auburn. I have a concern of 
conflict of interest pertaining to the 555 Court Street development and a member of the planning board, 
Brian Dubois. Section 2-115 in the ordinance of Ethics and Conflicts of Interest states, "a referral to the 
ethics panel shall be in writing and shall describe with particularity the factual basis of the referral." This 
is my notice in writing, with facts: 
 
- The developers of 555 Court Street put their project in front of the planning board on April 12, 2022 for 
approval with special exception. 
- As a concerned citizen who lives in this neighborhood, I spoke to the board about the development and 
ended my public comment with a question (paraphrased): "Is it considered a conflict of interest if a 
member of the planning board was involved with the developer in the transaction to purchase 
this property?" I did not mention Brian Dubois' name in my comment. 
- After public comment, the board addressed this and Brian Dubois admitted to working with this 
developer as a buyer agent to purchase this property, while also being a member of the planning board. 
Brian never disclosed his involvement and relationship to the developer and this transaction before this. 
- The board then voted to still allow Brian Dubois to vote on the matter at hand. 
- Brian Dubois made the motion to pass this development plan for his real estate client. 
- This motion passed 4-3, with Brian Dubois tipping the scales in the favor of his real estate client and 
neighbor, Jessica Klimek of American Development Group. 
 
There was an audible gasp from the community when the planning board still allowed Brian Dubois to 
vote on this matter, and many members of the community walked out of the planning board meeting at 
that very moment after witnessing such blatant disregard for conflict of interest. This is clearly a conflict 
and should be addressed by the Ethics Panel. As a developer and a Maine real estate sales agent, I am 
appalled by the lack of ethics and transparency displayed by Brian Dubois. I can say with 100% certainty 
that as an ethical real estate agent, if I were in this same situation, I would have disclosed and refrained 
from voting. Brian Dubois should have voluntarily disclosed his relationship with this transaction and 
recused himself from voting, leaving this at a 3-3 vote and allowing an associate member of the planning 
board to vote in his place. 
 
I am also inquiring with the Maine Real Estate Commission on whether this is a violation in their eyes. I 
will refrain from filing a complaint or disclosing Brian Dubois' name to the real estate commission until I 
receive better guidance on how this applies to the ethics and the Maine Real Estate Commission's rules. 
However, this requires immediate attention from the City of Auburn's ethics panel. Nobody should be 
involved so much with a development of this size (and the developer) and not only refrain from 
disclosing their involvement, but also finding it appropriate to vote on the matter at hand. Brian Dubois 
clearly has an interest in making sure this development plan, which is so controversial, is approved for 
his real estate client. 
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Thank you, and please let me know if more information is needed. Also, please confirm the receipt of 
this referral and the next action steps of this referral. 
 
- Ryan Smith of 11 Harris St in Auburn 
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